
LOCATION:

Riverside-Downtown Station 
4066 Vine St, Riverside

 

OVERVIEW:
The Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) and the Southern California Regional 
Rail Authority (Metrolink), in collaboration with the Federal Transit Administration (FTA), 
propose to improve the Riverside-Downtown Station. 

Increasing freight train service causes delays to Metrolink service at the Riverside-Downtown 
Station. Station improvements are needed to avoid conflicts with freight train traffic, reduce 
delays, and allow for future Metrolink service expansion. The purpose of the project is to 
expand platform capacity, and improve operations, efficiency, connectivity, and the 
passenger experience at the station.

The proposed project includes:

  • Building a new platform

  • Constructing new tracks and making other track improvements

  • Modifying the railroad signal system

  • Extending the pedestrian bridge, including elevator and ADA access

PROJECT STATUS: PRE-CONSTRUCTION
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• Relocating ADA parking

• Adding parking to the south side of station

• Modifying the bus drop-off area

• Adding sidewalks

PROJECT SCHEDULE:


